Dear Parishioners,

Once again I would like to express my gratitude to all who came and helped and donated food for the funeral Mass for Chris Dube. I am sure the entire family is grateful for the support that you have extended to them.

In a couple of weeks we will be having our first Luau spearheaded by Maria Laufasa and Dawn Smith. I am truly excited and looking forward to this fun event. I would like to thank in advance all those who volunteered and donated their time and talent in ensuring the success of this event. I would also like to thank our Knights of Columbus for financially assisting in this endeavor. Thank you to all!

Lastly, I would like to remind everyone of our upcoming yard sale this august. If you have any items that you are not using and is just occupying space in your closet or garage, please consider donating them to our parish yard sale. All proceeds generated in the yard sale will go towards our parish operating budget. You can drop off your items in the parish office Monday

thru Friday during office hours. Thank you and God bless.

Fr. Ramon

### Stewardship of Treasure

	Week I	Week 2	Week 3	Week 4	Week 5	Total
July 2013 income	\$14,351*	\$14,530*	\$11,806*	\$8,197	N/A	\$48,884
July 2014 income	\$14,968*	\$ 14,828*	\$11,234*		N/A	\$41,030
				Monthly Expense		\$65,000
* includes EFT			July 2014 Income over Expenses			<\$23,970>

## **Prayers are Requested**

- for healing..., Rainier Pirk, Francine Weir, Kathleen Huddleston, Gary InMasche, Jim Boyce, Jean Waiblinger, Ruth Enriquez, Brad Jackson, Mae Korte, Cooper Bell, William Gordon Richards, Barbara Aquino, Bob Watkins, Peter Simmons, Jackie Lillian, Janine Vaughn, Jonathan Janssen, Fabio Gobbo, Sue Frederichs, Michelle Cohen, Inga Sprayberry, Sherlyn Arquillano, Caron Wilberts, Mary Cromer, & Linda Thompson
- for those who have died. . .Walter Dangelmayer, Mary Anna Smart, Margaret Schwientek, Christopher Dube', Mae Korte, Bob Watkins, Jo Smith, Calla Jean Dahlin, Edward Puszczewicz, Idie Hannah,
- for those of our community who are serving in harm's way. . . Whitney Sellers Sutherland and Paul Clayborn.

## **Prayer Chain**

"Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds to Christ Jesus." (Philippians 4:6-7) Do you, or someone you know, need a prayer? If so, call Kay Smith and the prayer chain at 425-486-2528.

## Liturgies & Events

### Sunday, July 27

8:30 am Mass 10:30 am Mass

## Monday, July 28

8:30 am Adoration 9:00 am Daily Mass

## Tuesday, July 29

8:30 am Adoration9:00 am Daily Mass7:00 pm Bible Study: St. James7:00 pm Auction meeting

### Wednesday, July 30

8:30 am Adoration 9:00 am Daily Mass 9:30 am Mom's Morning Out 9:30 am Faith Sharing Group 7:00 pm Yoga

### Thursday, July 31

8:30 am Adoration9:00 am Daily Mass7:00 pm Centering Prayer7:00 pm Praise and Worship Band practice

## Friday, August 1

8:30 am Adoration 9:00 am Daily Mass

## Saturday, August 2

3:30 pm Reconciliation 4:30 pm Sunday Vigil Mass 4:00pm to 10:30pm Luau

#### Sunday, August 3

8:30 am Mass 10:30 am Mass 4:00 pm Youth Migrant Project Trekkers leave



## Mark your Calendar

## Parish office SUMMER hours 8:30 am — 3:30 pm

- Saturday, August 2

   Parish Luau! Tickets on sale now! 4 pm to 10:30pm

  Dinner at 6:30pm; show at 7:30 pm
- Friday, August 22-Sunday 24—Parish Yard Sale
   Fri: 8-4; Sat., 8–4; Sun. 9-12:00
- Sunday, September 7, 2014 Parish Picnic 12 noon-3 pm FREE PARISH EVENT!

## 17th Sunday of Ordinary Time Questions

- How can you develop a "listening heart"? To whom or what are you listening now?
- In what ways can you act our the dignity of your calling as a child of God?
- What attitude towards things must you let go of in order to find the treasure of the Kingdom?

## Readings for August 3, 2014

Isaiah 55:1-3 Romans 8: 35, 37-39 Matthew 14: 13-21

## St. John Vianney Parish News

Funeral Ministers: Thank you to all who donated food for the two funerals we had last Friday and Saturday. Thank you especially to Judy Arnold, Lea Healow, Rose Frandanisa, Bud Homan, and Jerry and Carol Marbett who hosted Kathleen Gordon's reception on Friday and to Judy Arnold, Joan French, Bud Homan, Marylou Kuijper, and Carol & Jerry Marbett who hosted Chris Dube's reception on Saturday. This ministry would not exist without your generosity of time and talents. Thank you again!

Message from the Dube Family: The Dubé family wishes to thank all those who contributed to Christopher's funeral and reception on July 19<sup>th</sup>. It involved a large number of very caring people to make this a wonderful tribute and sending off for Chris. Special thanks to Laura Stanger and Margaret Graham for all their efforts. Many friends commented on what a beautiful and moving service it was. We appreciate the generosity and time of all those parishioners who contributed.

**Becoming a Catholic?** Learn more about the Catholic faith. Adults and children 7 years-old and over who are interested, we invite you to contact the parish office and speak with Father.

#### You & Adoration

Did you know that on the first Thursday of each month we sit in quiet Adoration from 9am — 7pm? If you have one hour once a month to honor the Eucharistic Presence of Christ in the Adoration Chapel, we have some slots still available. Contact Ferne Olschewsky at Olschewsky1@frontier.com or 425-213-0355 for more information.

#### YOGA for the body and brain

Feel good! Increase flexibility, improve balance, breathing and circulation while reducing stress. Join us Wednesdays at 7pm as you have fun while creating a happier, healthier and more peaceful you. Please wear loose fitting clothing and bring a yoga mat. \$10 per session.

## Feel Inspired. Be inspiring.

Do you like to cook? Do you love making someone smile? If you have just one hour a month, please consider visiting someone who could use YOUR light or perhaps making your favorite

meal for someone. If you have a few spare moments, give us a call at the Sonshine Ministry! If you or someone you know needs a little Sonshine (a meal or a card) call us at 425-823-0787.

<u>Liturgical Ministers</u> Are your email address and "can't serve" dates updated? Be sure to click on 'request sub' when you aren't able to serve on an assigned day. The July schedule is here. Please put in your "can't serve" dates for August as I will work on the schedule this week. Contact Marti: martib1@earthlink.net or the parish office.

Women's Book Group Join us for our next Women's Book Group Tuesday, August 5, at 7pm when we will discuss A Lineage of Grace by Francine Rivers, the first story in the book called Tamar. We will also be going on a private book tour "Hotel on the corner of Bitter and Sweet" through the Wing Luke Museum. On August 9th, Anyone is welcomed. Cost is \$16 a person. Our Tour starts at 10 am. Please e-mail Laura if you are interested.

Are you a senior over 55 and single? This is just a reminder that our senior singles potluck group will be providing a hot dog picnic on July 19th after the 5 pm Mass. The cost is \$5. Please make your payment at the church office by July 16th so we know who is coming. Thanks.

Auction 2014 - November 9th & 15th. If you wish to donate items or would like to work on the committee or the day of the auction, please contact Margie at the parish office or Brian Kasen, at bkasen@gmail.com.

Looking for LUAU helpers! Looking for volunteers for set up on Aug 1st & 2nd for luau. Also still need dancers for our luau Aug 2nd. Pls call Maria Laufasa@ 206-949-5971 or mlaufasa1990@comcast.net if you can help.

PARISH PICNIC: In the midst of all the other events going on at the parish we don't want to forget the Parish Picnic! If you would like to help with the planning, join us for our next meeting August 10th after the 10:30 mass in

the office. The parish picnic is scheduled for Sunday September 7th from 12 noon to 3 pm! IT IS A FREE PARISH EVENT to celebrate US! Pony Rides, Games, Prizes, Entertainment the dedication of our New Playground! It will be a super fun event! Save the date!!!

Parish Yard Sale August 22-24: As you are cleaning up and clearing out, consider donating items to the parish yard sale. (No clothes) We have a room set up for storing small items, but if you have large items please wait until August to bring your items up here. Thanks so much! That weekend we will also have the St. Vincent de Paul Bundle Sunday truck here. You can donate your lightly used clothing to them at this time.

Fall Morning Bible Study begins in September. This 28 week study of Gospel of Matthew focuses on the divine fatherhood of God, and it sets the stage for Jesus' establishment of the Church as the kingdom of heaven on earth. The approximate cost is \$50. Binders will be ordered in August. Sign up now for Monday or Friday morning. Questions: Cynthia 425 823 6125.

## **Social Concerns**

"St Vincent appreciates all your help & support. We are in need of the following non-perishable items: Macaroni & Cheese, Jelly, 5LB Sugar & Flour, Mayonnaise, Cooking Oil & Tuna fish. The next time you do your shopping, please consider picking up an item or two to help stock our Pantry."

"Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you?" Matthew 25: 31-46 Esperanza Trek blogs. Blogs:tjposada@blogspot.com-

Blogs:tjposada@blogspot.com-adults

Sjvesperanza.wordpress.com

#### **Next Blood Drive**

Go to the psbc.org web site to make your date to donate blood September 25 at Holy Spirit Lutheran.

## Children and Family Life Ministry Events



## St. John Vianney Catholic Preschool

"Preschool is over and we had lots of fun: Now it's time to say good-bye. So good-bye everyone."...see

you in September for another school year filled with Faith, Fun & Friends.

Wishing you a safe and happy summer. P.S. We are always interested in your donations of gently used books and toys.

## Coming soon to a Preschool Near YOU! A

permanent play structure! Check out the bulletin board in the narthex with a picture of the new and exciting addition to our parish! Thanks Annette Schwientek for your hard work and the support of the preschool parents!

First Eucharist and First Reconciliation Prep is scheduled to begin in September, more information coming soon!!

Catholic Kids' Catechism Club Catholic Kids' Catechism Club will resume in October. Looking forward to another great year!

# Middle & Senior High School, Young Adult and Outreach Experience

SJV 23rd year of all Esperanza treks was successful in every way. A total of 77 of us had experiences that will last a lifetime. We worked in 4 communities and poured TONS of concrete. On Thursday, July 10, The GOODWIN GRUPO poured the roof of Renan's home in memory of our friend Chris Dube. Fundacion Esperanza de Mexico is alive and well... and so are most of us!~ Bless all who continue to support our Esperanza trek.

**NEW NEW NEW chance to help serve** Wednesday, July 30 from 3 PM to 7:15. Come prepare a dinner and help take and serve it at Helen Keller School for their Summer Reading Program.

Youth Migrant Project August 3 to 8 is 15 trekkers strong. Jan Kline, Mary Goodwin and we need another full week or 2 partial week chaperone/drivers~!

Confirmation 2015. Process requires attendance at all youth group regular meetings beginning in October and the classes beginning in January. If you're 16 by May 1, let Jan know. Love to have you with us for this wonderful faith journey.

labor of obedience will bring you back to Him from whom you had drifted." - St. Benedict; Feast: July 11 Come labor at a Rachel's Vineyard™ Retreat, and rest in His forgiveness and peace. Call Valerie: 1-800-822-HOPE (4673) You are loved with an everlasting Love! Project Rachel is a program of Catholic Community Services.

## Liturgy of the Hours Retreat:

Retreat Center at the Palisades, September 12-14th, Lead by Br. Aelred Woodard, O.S. B. and Andrew Casad. What is the Liturgy of the Hours? How do you pray it? Would you like to experience Morning or Evening prayer individually and in community. Interested in ideas and way to bring this official prayer of the Church back to your parish? Price is 199.00 pre person for a private room and 165.00 for a shared room with one bed. Price includes all presentations. Six meals, and two nights in a comfortable room with a private bath. Register through the Archdiocesan website; Seattlearchodiocese.org/palisades or call 206-748-7991

Rachel's Corner: Hope and Healing After Abortion "The Heal Your Marriage Are you frustrated or angry with your spouse? Is it impossible to talk about difficult topics without arguing? Have you just given up? Do you feel alone in your marriage? Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vī) can help, no matter the source of conflict in your marriage. For confidential information about, or to register for our upcoming program beginning Sept 5-7, 2014 call 206-706-2608 or visit www.HelpOurMarriage.com

**PUBLIC AND NON-CATHOLIC PRIVATE SCHOOL** 

TEACHERS: You are the Archdiocese of Seattle, Witnesses of the Faith. Archbishop J. Peter Sartain will honor, recognize and Bless Catholics who teach at local public and non-Catholic private schools, colleges and universities. Teachers, staff and their families are invited to attend the Mass at 12 pm on August 10, 2014 at St. James Cathedral. For more information office of Catholic Faith Formation 206 -382-4593. OCFF@seattlearch.org